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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA S. EDWARDS, ESQ., CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, FINANCE DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO: 850-A

COMMITTEE: Housing and Buildings

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the department of housing preservation and development to report on the disposition of city property for affordable housing development

	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Salamanca Jr., Louis, Restler, Farías and Avilés





SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Int. 850-A would require the Department of Housing Preservation and Development (HPD) to submit periodic reports to the Council regarding City-financed affordable housing projects involving the disposition of City property. The reports required by the proposed legislation would be due every six months and would include, for each project, the project identifier and location, the date the developer was selected by HPD, the date the project received ULURP approval, whether the project includes any privately-owned parcels, the six-month cycle during which the disposition of City property is expected to occur, and, for projects that had already closed, the actual closing date for such disposition.

EFFECTIVE DATE: Immediately
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal Year 2026
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY25
	FY Succeeding Effective FY26
	Full Fiscal  Impact FY26

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of Proposed Int. No. 850-A.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because HPD would utilize existing resources for comprehensive technology upgrades to fulfill its requirements. 

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION:   New York City Council Finance Division	
				Mayor’s Office of City Legislative Affairs
		
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:     Daniel Kroop, Principal Financial Analyst

ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 	Jack Storey, Unit Head
Chima Obichere, Deputy Director 
Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director 
Nicholas Connell, Counsel

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the Council on April 18, 2024, as Proposed Int. No. 850, and was referred to the Committee on Housing and Buildings (the Committee). A hearing on the legislation was held by the Committee on November 19, 2024, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Int. No. 850-A, will be considered by the Committee at a hearing on December 5, 2024. Upon majority affirmative vote by the Committee, Int. No. 850-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on December 5, 2024.
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